






STAFF REPORT 
 
DATE:  August 1, 2019      

 
RE: Administrative Hearing for 801 Waddell Avenue Apt 2 
 
FROM:  Karen DeMaria, City of Key West Urban Forestry Manager  
 
The week of June 24, 2019, I received a complaint that a neighbor was 
going to cut down some trees at 801 Waddell Avenue.  A site visit on June 
28, 2019, determined that most of the vegetation in the area was 
ornamental or not regulated except for several thatch palms, a young 
Gumbo Limbo tree, and a large Mahogany tree.  On July 2, 2019, Roberto 

Alvarenga called after finding my business card on the property and stated 
that he had cleaned the area and removed most of the vegetation including 
the young Gumbo limbo tree.  He also sent an email stating what had 
happened and why (see email attached).    
 

 
Street view photo of area, June 28, 2019. 
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                                         Photo of Gumbo limbo tree June 28, 2019. 
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view 1, July 

19, 2019. 

Photo of the 

area where 

Gumbo limbo 

tree was 

located, view 2, 

July 19, 2019. 

 



 

 
 

 
 

 
The diameter of the Gumbo Limbo tree was approximately 2-3” with a 
strong growth lean over the roof. It was a young tree growing under the 
canopy of the large mahogany tree.  Recommend requiring replanting at 
least 3” of approved tree species on the property.   
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